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4. The Claimant agreed to forward the facsimile confirmation to the Administrative 
Law Judge the day of the hearing.  After eight days, however, it had not been  
submitted.  

 
5. The Department denied ever receiving said verifications.  
 
6. The Department denied FAP benefits on March 25, 2010.  (Exhibit 1, p. 3).  
 
7. On October 7, 2009, the Department received the Claimant’s Request for 

Hearing protesting the denial of the FAP benefits.  
  

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 
 

The Food Assistance Program, formerly known as the Food Stamp (“FS”) program, is 
established by the Food Stamp Act of 1977, as amended, and is implemented by the 
federal regulations contained in Title 7 of the Code of Federal Regulations (“CFR”).  The 
Department of Human Services (“DHS”), formally known as the Family Independence 
Agency, administers the FAP program pursuant to MCL 400.10, et. seq. and MAC R 
400.3001-3015.  Departmental policies are found in the Bridges Administrative Manual 
(“BAM”), the Bridges Eligibility Manual (“BEM”), and the Reference Tables (“RFT”). 
 
Clients must cooperate with the local office in determining initial and ongoing eligibility 
to include the completion of the necessary forms.  BAM 105, p. 5.  Verification means 
documentation or other evidence to establish the accuracy of the client’s verbal or 
written statements.  BAM 130, p. 1.  Clients are allowed 10 calendar days (or other time 
limit specified in policy) to provide the requested verifications.  BAM 130, p. 4.  If the 
client cannot provide the verification despite a reasonable effort, the time limit should be 
extended no more than once.  BAM 130, p. 4.  A negative action notice should be sent 
when the client indicates a refusal to provide the verification or the time period provided 
has lapsed and the client has not made a reasonable effort to provide it.   
 
In this case, the Claimant testified that she faxed in her verifications to the number 
provided.  However, no facsimile confirmation supporting Claimant’s testimony was ever 
submitted.    Accordingly, the Administrative Law Judge finds that there is insufficient 
evidence to prove that the Department did not accord according to policy.  Therefore,  
the undersigned finds that the Department’s denial of FAP benefits is AFFIRMED. 
 

DECISION AND ORDER 
 

The Administrative Law Judge, based upon the above findings of fact and 
conclusions of law, finds that there was sufficient evidence presented to affirm the 
Department’s actions.   






